


Lake Erie Swimming Board of Directors Meeting





Monday, May 16, 2011




Solon Police Station Community Room

Present:  Frank Campbell, Julie Bare, Katie Miller, Irena Mazi, Craig Yaniglos, Chuck Kunsman, Dave Olivier, Marilyn Duman, Morgan Cohara, Jimmy Dagley, Diane Finnerty, Julie Knurek, K.J. Stang, Brenda DeLaCruz, Tom Stacy, Laura Wolff, Eric Dennis, Kim Stewart
Guest:  Sarah Tobin, Tina McCauley
Absent:  Pam Cook

Meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m..  

There were no conflicts of interest.  

Announcements and Introductions:  Irena Mazi was introduced as the new Jr. Coaches’ rep..  The board introduced themselves to her.  Rex Urban has died unexpectedly and Lake Erie Swimming is the recipient of gifts.

Consent Agenda was approved.
Action Items

1.  Section Two of Finance Manual.  There were no objections to the Reserve Policy and Credit Card Policy sections.  There was discussion over the Competitive Purchasing section under Purchasing Policy.  Julie Bare felt that this section was incomplete.  An approval process was not included after stating that three bids would be obtained.  Craig says that the process is explained in more detail in the budget section.  Frank says that there should be a statement stating that the lowest bid should be accepted unless there is a reason not to.  The board would have to approve a decision not to take the lowest bid.  Diane suggested we add a statement saying the purchaser shall make a recommendation to the board as to which vendor to choose.  This section of the manual covers only purchases over $1000. Reimbursement Policy section C was discussed next.  Craig noted that the auditor recommended against writing a blank check or a check to an individual.  5013C organizations are coming under increasing scrutiny.  For champs, cash is handled and brought in by the finance committee.  Credit cards should be used for Zones, Quads and awards ceremony.  Dave Olivier wants to know what he should do in case a credit card is refused.  Managing a Lake Erie Swimming Sponsored Event was discussed and it was decided that the first paragraph should be omitted and Hotel Reservations should be included under the Travel Policies section.  Under Travel Policies, there will be a new form created for non-budgeted trips.  This form will document expenses and is modeled after a similar USA Swimming form.  There were no objections to the General Guidelines section.  Under Specific Guidelines, Julie Bare brought up the possibility of reimbursement before travel, which could be possible with the new guidelines of booking flights 21 days in advance and using the average airfare for reimbursement amount.  Current mileage reimbursement is two times the IRS amount, although gas prices are going up.  Per Diem rates for cities are listed by the IRS. They tend to be on the high side.  Julie feels maybe the board should decide what the Per Diem rate is for our trips in hopes that more people could attend.  Motion for the BOD to decide Per Diem rates passed.
Motion to approve part two of finance manual with above noted changes passed.

2.  Funding Request from Mike Davidson.  Mike Davidson is seeking funding for a recent trip to Caramel Swim Club.  Greg McAtee visited the same club earlier this year and gave a report on his visit.  We do award two coaches (Coach of the Year) visits to clubs, but Mike was not one of these.  If we make an exception for Mike, we may need to do the same for other coaches.  Motion to fund Mike Davidson’s trip to Caramel Swim Club failed.
3. Allocation for funding for Convention.  KJ will likely be an athlete at large again at convention, but he is unsure if he can go.  We have eight positions that are fully funded.  Eric will not be going, so Tina McCauley will replace him as Age Group Chair.  Laura cannot go either, so Julie Bare would like to replace her with Craig Yaniglos as Sr. Coach Rep..  Motion to approve sending Tina McCauley and Craig Yaniglos to convention as noted above passed.  Brenda, Tom, Jimmy, Frank, Julie B. and Pam are all fully funded.  However, 70% attendance at board meetings is required for funding and Pam has not been able to do this due to her teaching responsibilities.  We did have one snow day meeting.  Chuck, KJ and Jimmy have four absences.  If we take out the snow day, everyone has met the quota for meetings except Pam.  Motion to waive 70% requirement for Pam, Chuck, KJ, and Jimmy passed.  Funding eight people comes to $7825.50 assuming a $300 airfare. Marilyn, Chuck, George Bare, Pat Baker and KJ Stang are all either committee members or at large members of USA Swimming and are required to have their registration paid for.  The total would be $8625.50 if we add in these people. If KJ is named an athlete at large or doesn’t go, everyone will be fully funded.  We have $12,000 budgeted for convention.  $3,374.50 would be left.  Each of these five people would get $674 toward their trip.  George and Chuck would be out $97.60, Marilyn and Pat would each be out $83.10.  KJ would be out nothing.  Julie anticipates KJ will be an at large athlete, in which case everyone would be fully funded.  
           If any money is left over, Julie would like to see this money go toward ground

           transportation, divided evenly between the twelve people going.  

4. Caroline McDermott charges.  At our last meeting we reported Caroline McDermott owed the LSC around $3000.  There was a lack of response to our mailings on her part and there was concern that she was doing business as usual at her club and that insurance may be an issue.  A hearing has been set with the BOR for June 12.  In the complaint we asked for suspension from USA Swimming secondary to fraud.  Subsequently, Caroline heard from the insurance company saying they were pulling coverage, which prompted her to make contact with the board.  She has set up a payment plan with Diane.  She has given Diane an initial $350 payment and a subsequent $250 payment with the plan of paying two $250 payments a month ($500 a month).  Julie Knurek and Tom Stacy left the room while this issue was being discussed.  A letter from Greg McAtee was read aloud.  A parent from PS had been approached by another parent from PA stating that they had been told PS was responsible for the financial trouble PA was having.  Greg is concerned that Caroline has not been honest with her team.  Craig says Caroline has told her she has hired someone to help her manage the team books, but is unsure how she can afford this.  He is not sure she has a solid plan.  There is also concern on Craig’s part that she has not been truthful.  Sarah notes that the problems on PA are now affecting another team(PS).  Caroline has been to court in the recent past for financial trouble.  Sending a letter to parents on her team was discussed, but the team would likely fold if this were done.   Caroline has had trouble with Allegheny Mountain before coming to LE, but this was quickly resolved.  Motion to amend the complaint to the BOR regarding Caroline McDermott to remediation instead of suspension passed. 

5. VSC meet cancellation.  VSC has voted to cancel their open water meet.  Their sanction fee can be forfeited and other fines can be imposed by the board.  The potential cold water, saturation of open water meets in LE and Ohio and competition from the Findley meet were the reasons given for cancellation.  LE is having a big push for open water and the new requirement for Open Water Zones is participation in one open water meet.  There is a big question as to whether Lake Erie will reach the minimum water temperature required for open water due to rain and cold weather.  The water temperature is 47 degrees now and has to be 60.8 degrees for open water meets.  Sarah notes that VSC has run this meet for a long time and hopefully will consider hosting it again in the future.  There is another open water meet hosted by Ohio the week after the VSC meet was scheduled.  A $200 fine was discussed.  Diane wants to amend to fine VSC whichever is less - $200 or surcharge fee based on last year.  Brenda thinks it is a hefty penalty.  Chuck does not think the team is financially well off.  If the fine is too high, the team may choose not to host the meet again.  Motion to charge $200 or surcharge fee from last year, whichever is less, passed.  Motion to charge $10 sanction fee passed.  

Discussion Items

1.  Summer meeting schedule.  Although we usually have our meetings on the third Monday of each month, board members will be going on vacation.  After some discussion, the board decided to meet on June 13, 2011 and September 12, 2011.  We will not meet in July and August.
2. 2012 Budget preparations and procedures.  Craig needs information for the budget by July1.  Please see handout.  The budget is not accurate, so there are new forms that will help document costs to get a more precise picture for the budget.  Division heads should get their chairs to fill out forms. Budget worksheets will need to be completed to guarantee funding.  2011 will be our third year to run a deficit, so we really need to account for our spending.  Craig will send out an email to division heads concerning the budget.  
3. Voting delegate policy regarding board members.  Julie Bare reminded all board members that if you are a board member, you represent the board at HOD and not your club.  Please change this if you are listed as a club voting delegate while serving on the board.  You can substitute someone if your representative can’t be there.
4. Awards program.  Last year the sizes of apparel were too small and this year they are too large.  We can’t get enough lead time to order individual sizes.  We need to do a better job in this area before next year.  There were too many kids up on stage at one time as well and kids were not getting the intended apparel.  $1890 was spent on jackets.  $723 was spent on T shirts (L and XL sizes).  Sarah thinks we should post a notice on the website stating kids can turn in jackets for a new size by a stated deadline.  T shirts can be used for sleep shirts.  Motion to allow the swimmers awarded jackets turn them in for a smaller size passed.  Sarah will contact Swimville and post information on the website.
5. Club Service Award.  Julie has not received input on the Club Service Award.  She would  like everyone to review.  We will be voting to approve in September.    
Reports

Brenda passed out a handout on admin vice chair committee reports.

Old Business  

New Business
Sarah has a list of people who volunteered and need to be recognized.  She sent it to Kim just before the meeting, so Kim will email it to the board so they can give Sarah additions and recommendations.  Sarah would like corrections by June 1st.  

Dave Olivier says he is going to have Zones information up on the website by the end of next week.  He will set up an information table at Freelander and Busbey.

Brenda says a printer referred by Al Cerrero called her wanting

Sarah says Tina would like to know what the dollar amount for Sectionals is.  No one could recall what the exact figure was, so Kim will look through the past few month’s board minutes.
Tom Stacy says we have had no entries to the Soul Sprint Classic, but there has been one inquiry.  There are no new Make a Splash programs.

Next Meeting will be June 13.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m..
Respectfully Submitted by Kim Stewart.

